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MINISTRY OF THE ENVIRONMENT, GOVERNMENT OF JAPAN

(Summary from proceedings)

It is my great honor to be here and extend on behalf of the Ministry of the Environment of Japan, my sincere congratulations on the occasion of the launch of the Kitakyushu Initiative Network with participation of many delegations from local and national governments, international organizations and NGOs in the region.

The Kitakyushu Initiative for a Clean Environment was adopted at the 4th Ministerial Conference on Environment and Development in Asia and the Pacific held here in Kitakyushu in September 2000 with the chairmanship of Ms. Yoriko Kawaguchi, Minister of the Environment of Japan.  This Initiative is an important project aimed at putting the Regional Action Programme adopted at the same conference into effect.  Therefore, the Government of Japan is very keen to give strong backing, including financial support, to the Initiative.

Now, our region is in the preparatory process for the World Summit on Sustainable Development which will be held in Johannesburg, South Africa, in September 2002.  This Initiative is expected to be one of the key inputs to the Johannesburg Summit.

Next week, we, the national governments in the region, will discuss how to make input to the Johannesburg Summit at the high-level regional meeting in Cambodia.  For effective implementation of the Initiative, I strongly hope that all the participants will make every possible effort to work together in the Network.

We are now in the initial stage to implement the Kitakyushu Initiative.  I believe it is of crucial importance to show tangible achievements in selected local governments, taking a step-by-step approach to pilot projects.  Local governments participating here are expected to play an important role in this context as members of the Kitakyushu Initiative Network.  I am sure that each local government will receive great benefits from Network activities.

In conclusion, I would like to ask national governments and international organizations to give support to the efforts of local governments in improving the urban environment through Network activities.  Thank you very much.

